# Ligonier Park Board Meeting - Monday, February 15, 2016 6:00pm - Ligonier Sports & Recreation Center

# **Board Members Present:**

Brian Hite, Gary Byers, Matt Kreager, Kathy Hagen, Jody Hathaway, Daric Weimer Administration Present: Alan Duncan

#### Citizens:

None

The meeting was called to order by board president Brian Hite

The board approved the minutes for January. Motion by Hagen second by Hathaway. All ayes.

The board approved the claim registers for January totaling \$19,568.78.

Motion by Weimer, second by Kreager. All ayes.

### Unfinished business:

A copy of the letter given to Don Skinner regarding restoring the parks was also given to Jonathan Moan (city engineer). Matt recommended that placing top soil at Pettit Park be added to the letter. Matt reported that there will be a meeting in Fort Wayne on Wednesday regarding qualifications for funding toward the river walk.

# **New Business:**

A letter was received from Angie Scott, Ligonier Library asking permission to place reading program signs along the track in Kenney Park. She also will be contacting Kelly Meeks about a possible program for kids.

Alan has been picking up sticks and other trash in the parks. He also reported that the youth basketball games have been well attended with 200 plus people on game days.

Daric reported that the Movie on Main nights are scheduled for May 27, June 24 & July 22. He will provide a letter to the board at the next board meeting.

### Other Business:

A discussion was held on the different possibilities for a Veterans Memorial in Pettit Park. The American Legion would help with flags. Jason Becker, Matt & Alan will meet at the park to look at possible locations.

Alan reported that Bob Hickman will not be returning to work in the park this summer. Sam & Nate will be coming back.

Programs:

The K & 1 and 2 & 3 grade basketball leagues have ended. Trophies and treat bags were given to all the players.

Soccer sign ups begin on March 7. The league begins on April 16.

The 9th annual Winter Warm Up Sale will be held on Saturday, February 20. There are currently 63 vendors signed up.

The Easter Egg Hunt will be held on Saturday, March 26 at 11am.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:20pm. Motion by Byers, second by Hagen. All ayes.

Tesident of Park Board

Secretary of Park Board